TOWN OF DANDRIDGE, TENNESSEE 

BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

Regular Meeting
11 March 2025
I. CALL TO ORDER

A. The Dandridge Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BMA) met in a regular session in Dandridge, Tennessee on Tuesday, the 11th day of March 2025.

B. Mayor MIKE CHAMBERS was present and presiding and called the meeting to order.

II. ROLL CALL

A. A roll call of the BMA was conducted with the following members responding:

· Alderman STEPHANIE CHURCHWELL

· Alderman JEFF DEPEW

· Alderman GEORGE GANTTE

· Vice-Mayor TODD KESTERSON

· Alderman LONGMIRE

· Mayor MIKE CHAMBERS
ABSENT: 

· Alderman JESSICA ELDER

B. A quorum being present, the following business was conducted and entered on the record:
III. PUBLIC HEARING
· Approval of Retail Package Store Applications
· Retail Package Store Application – 205 Milestone Commons, Suite 5

· Retail Package Store Application – 667 Hwy 92

· Retail Package Store Application – 419 E. Meeting St.

· Retail Package Store Application – 109 Sharon Drive

· Retail Package Store Application – 310 E. Meeting St
No Comments
IV. READING OF THE MINUTES
It came on a motion by Alderman LONGMIRE, seconded by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON (with Alderman Gantte Abstaining), to approve the Regular Session minutes of the February 11, 2025, meeting as written.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
V. PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS/COMMENTS
VI. PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS, MEMORIALS, REMONSTRANCES, AND

COMMUNICATIONS

None Presented
VII. BUSINESS PRESENTED BY THE MAYOR

None Presented

VIII. FINANCIAL REPORT BY THE TOWN RECORDER
Bank Balance:

BMA Acct:  

$5,794,913.39
DVFD Balance:

$   318,760.05



Drug Fund Balance:
$     22,258.04
DWMF Balance:

$3,957,449.93
IX. PRESENTATION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS
· First Reading of Ordinance No. 24/25-10 Amending the “Zoning Map of the Town of Dandridge, Tennessee” a Component of the “Zoning Ordinance of the Town of Dandridge, Tennessee” from a B-2, General Commercial District to a B-1, Central Business District (139 W. Meeting St. – Map 068N – Group A - Parcels 023.00 & 024.00)              
Town Administrator Shockley – Cassandra Sharp is interested in purchasing property and repurposing the existing log cabin that is there and demo the wings of the house. She was approved for the work by the Historic Planning Commission as well as the rezoning by Planning Commission earlier tonight. Both of these rezonings are the same property, one piece is across the road so we had to do them in two separate ordinances. 

It came on a motion by Alderman GANTTE, seconded by Alderman DEPEW, to approve Ordinance No. 24/25-10 on first reading.

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHURCHWELL

AYE



Alderman DEPEW 


AYE
Alderman GANTTE


AYE

Vice-Mayor KESTERSON

AYE

Alderman LONGMIRE

AYE

Mayor CHAMBERS


AYE



On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· First Reading of Ordinance No. 24/25-11 Amending the “Zoning Map of the Town of Dandridge, Tennessee” a Component of the “Zoning Ordinance of the Town of Dandridge, Tennessee” from a R-1, Low Density Residential to a B-1, Central Business District (139 W. Meeting St. – Map 068O – Group B - Parcel 003.00)              

It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON, to approve Ordinance No. 24/25-11 on first reading.

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHURCHWELL

AYE



Alderman DEPEW 


AYE
Alderman GANTTE


AYE

Vice-Mayor KESTERSON

AYE

Alderman LONGMIRE

AYE

Mayor CHAMBERS


AYE



On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
X. OLD BUSINESS
· Approval To Disburse Opioid Settlement Funds to County
Sarah Mccall (UT Smart) – subdivision funds are restricted to remediation uses only (strategies for prevention). The county has a board and would recommend placing someone from town on county board. Dandridge has a little over $5,000 accrued in the fund and expects to add $1,000 per year until 2032. Funds don’t have a timeline to be spent. Attorney General recommends for towns smaller than 30,000 to sign off on funds to the County because it is hard to manage these funds and limited uses. Mayor Chambers – it’s hard for me give funds away when we could use them for something positive

Board decides to roll to another date

XI. NEW BUSINESS
· Discussion for Defining Retail Package Store Guidelines
Town Administrator Shockley – Would like to get clarification on a few things that have come up with guidelines.

1. Section 8-409 (Bullets 2 & 4) – We put distance guidelines in there but don’t define how we measure them. Is it front door to front door, by the road, straight line. Town Attorney Jeff Greene -  most liquor by the drink is front door to front door but then is that by the road or straight line. I don’t think parcel to parcel is a good measurement. Alderman Longmire and Vice-Mayor Kesterson – nearest corner to nearest corner in a straight line makes the most sense. Alderman Gantte – at 1,500 ft variances could be off, are we going to allow a survey if it is close.(survey at owner’s cost)
2. How long does a certificate last (certification of compliance) – with building permit we have 180 days with extension granted up to another 180 days if significant progress is made
3. 300 ft in proximity to school, church, or public park and 1,500 ft. between each existing package store – no changes
4. Section 4 – no retail package store shall be located to the front or side of property where any house used a residence is located. Town Attorney Jeff Greene – is it the parcel or is it the house? Take the sides of the house and draw lines to dictate front of house. Alderman Longmire – wants to protect the citizens and keep them in mind. Alderman Depew – can’t be too restrictive because it is a legal business. Front does not apply on 4-lane, just on 2-lane.
It came on a motion by Alderman CHURCHWELL, seconded by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON, to approve the following clarifications to Retail Package Store Guidelines:

1. Measure from nearest corner of a building to nearest corner of a building in a straight line that can be appealed with survey at owner’s cost.

2. 180 days for building and can ask for an extension

3. Keeping distances 300 ft. from schools, churches, and public parks. 1500 ft. between each existing package store

4. Location on 2-lane cannot be in front of house (corner to corner) but on a 4-lane it will not apply

5. Location cannot be to the side of house on 2-lane or 4-lane

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHURCHWELL

AYE



Alderman DEPEW 


AYE
Alderman GANTTE


AYE

Vice-Mayor KESTERSON

AYE

Alderman LONGMIRE

AYE

Mayor CHAMBERS


AYE



On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously (with Alderman Gantte recusing himself due to owning 2 commercial properties in town) and was so ordered.
· Approval of Retail Package Store Applications (In the order received)
· Retail Package Store Application – 205 Milestone Commons, Suite 5
Town Administrator Shockley – Meets all requirements

It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Alderman GANTTE, to approve the Retail Package Store Application – 205 Milestone Commons, Suite 5
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Retail Package Store Application – 667 Hwy 92
Town Administrator Shockley – Meets all requirements. Owner has a site plan but no existing building. 

It came on a motion by Alderman GANTTE, seconded by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON, to approve Retail Package Store Application – 667 Hwy 92
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Retail Package Store Application – 419 E. Meeting St.

Town Administrator Shockley – The property directly across the street has been rezoned residential so, with the parameters we set tonight, this property would be ineligible

It came on a motion by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON, seconded by Alderman LONGMIRE, to Deny Retail Package Store Application – 419 E. Meeting St and Refund the $250 Application Fee.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Retail Package Store Application – 109 Sharon Drive
Town Administrator Shockley – Will not meet the 1500 ft. requirement with relation to the retail package store application passed first at 667 HWY 92. 
It came on a motion by Alderman LONGMIRE, seconded by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON, to Deny Retail Package Store Application – 109 Sharon Drive and Refund the $250 Application Fee.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Retail Package Store Application – 310 E. Meeting St

Town Administrator Shockley – Meets all requirements. Alderman Longmire -questions the location being right beside a daycare. Town Administrator Shockley – the daycare does not receive state funds so it is not classified as a school    Will not meet the 1500 ft. requirement with relation to the retail package store application passed first at 667 HWY 92. 

It came on a motion by Alderman GANTTE, seconded by Alderman DEPEW, to Approve Retail Package Store Application – 310 E. Meeting St. Contingent on Site Plan Showing 2 Separate Businesses within the 1 Building.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Special Events Approval
· May 3

Casting for Kids
· June 7

USA Next Generation Classic
· July

Coast Guard Vessel Safety Check
      
Town Administrator Shockley – These were 3 event requests received after last meeting. 
It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Alderman GANTTE, to Approve the Special Events.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.

· Approval to Sell 2021 GMC Sierra to Supreme Towing for $2,000 (Previously Surplused/DVFD)
It came on a motion by Alderman GANTTE, seconded by Alderman LONGMIRE, to Approve the Sell 2021 GMC Sierra to Supreme Towing for $2,000

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHURCHWELL

AYE



Alderman DEPEW 


AYE
Alderman GANTTE


AYE

Vice-Mayor KESTERSON

AYE

Alderman LONGMIRE

AYE

Mayor CHAMBERS


AYE



On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
· Approval to Sell Mercury 250L Pro Outboard Engine, Sea Ray Boat, and Trailer to White Pine Marine for $7,500 (Previously Surplused/DVFD)

It came on a motion by Alderman GANTTE, seconded by Alderman LONGMIRE, to Approve the Sell Mercury 250L Pro Outboard Engine, Sea Ray Boat, and Trailer to White Pine Marine for $7,500
A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHURCHWELL

AYE



Alderman DEPEW 


AYE
Alderman GANTTE


AYE

Vice-Mayor KESTERSON

AYE

Alderman LONGMIRE

AYE

Mayor CHAMBERS


AYE



On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
XII. DEPARTMENT HEAD UPDATES
· Police Chief – Phil Batts
· February 27 – Female stealing baby formula at Food City. $28,000 worth of goods.

· Attended Master Public Information Officer School to get 40 hours Inservice in. Sargeant Fair and Officer Shelton attended Child Passenger training in Greeneville to get their hours in. 

· March 7 – Our officers attended THSO roadblocks
· Public Works Director - Donald Whaley

· Beautification in town in mulch
· Still doing pothole patching and cutbacks
· Codes Enforcement/Building Inspector - Terry Reneau

· Gave final CO to Dandridge School Lofts
· Gave CO’s too two business in Milestone Commons (Carlyle and Physical Therapy)
· Parks and Rec Director – James Baker

· Basketball finished up with pizza party on Saturday

· Volleyball signups going very well
· Several Expos coming up

· A lot of progress on the field construction this week
· DVFD Chief – Andy Riley

· Sent 4 guys last week to help with wildfires in Sevier County

· A lof of brushfires

· Mailout donation requests will be sent to printer this week.
· Dandridge Water Management Facility Superintendent - Tana Benson

· Had 9 water taps and 5 sewer taps
· Projects for Cline Rd Lift Station are ongoing. Construction timeline for the force mane itself is 30-45 days.

· ARC bids will open on April 1st.
· Town Administrator Shockley

· 590 kids for little league signups

· Raised sidewalk at FOD directly across from baseball concession stand

· Planning Commission completed Growth Boundary tonight.

· Budget Retreat Saturday at 8:00

XIII. MISCELLANEOUS

Bethany (Library Foundation) – Working on an agreement with Roger Kelly to be project manager. Eddie Garret was the low bid on the survey quote. Christina Wright is the low bid on the interior design quote. 
XIV. 
ADJOURNMENT

It came on a motion by Alderman GANTTE, seconded by Vice-Mayor Kesterson, that the meeting of March 11, 2025, be adjourned.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
_______________________________
ATTEST:
___________________________________________

Mike Chambers, Mayor
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